
Signing Ceremony on Partnership Agreement 

between Jordan Armed Force and IOM 
 

 

On 11 February, 2019, H.E. Mr. Hidenao YANAGI, Ambassador of Japan to Jordan, participated in 

the signing ceremony on partnership agreement between Jordan Armed Force (JAF) and IOM 

and made a remark at the ceremony. Government of Japan extended an assistance amount 2, 

000,000 USD to the IOM project titled “Enhancing the capacity of the Jordanian Authorities 

through targeted infrastructure support at their north-eastern border with Syria” through the 

supplementary budget in 2018.   

Mr. Enrico Pontiani, Chief of Mission of IOM and H.E. Major General Nassar Athamneh, 

Assistant of the Chief for Planning and Organization and Defense Resources, also delivered their 

speech, which followed by signing on the Partnership agreement between them in the presence 

of Ambassador Mr. Hidenao Yanagi.  

 

Members of JAF and many of the IOM staffs expressed their appreciation for Japanese support 

to the project aiming at humanitarian border management.  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Signing on the Partnership Agreement             Commemorative Gift from Jordan Armed Force 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


